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A Message from the President

Dear VCS Members,

Happy New Year!  Before you know it, we will be in the heart of our early spring season when our activity meets its highest level.  As always we are looking forward to the Virginia Flower and Garden Expo during the weekend of January 30th through February 1st.  Our Virginia Camellia Society expo volunteers always have a great time. This is an opportunity to recruit new members, sell and purchase  air layers the society harvested from NBG for only $15.00.  
On March 21, 2015, VCS will host our 68th Annual Camellia Show.  Imagine that, 68 years, that represents a lot of dedication and teamwork.  Camellia shows require a good bit of planning and organization prior to show date.  There are so many opportunities for you to get involved.  
We look forward to an exciting year.  This is your camellia society so please share you thought and ideas so we can continue or mission. 
Toni McKenna

VCS President
News Update from Winston Gouldin
On December 1, 2014, I purchased on behalf of the Virginia Camellia Society 16 assorted camellias as authorized by the VCS board. I picked these up at Camellia Forest Nursery near Chapel Hill, NC. These varieties were reviewed by several people and considered worthy of being added to the collection at the Hofheimer Camellia Garden. They were delivered to the Norfolk Botanical Garden and were promptly planted by the garden staff.  
Also, Bob Black and Bennett’s Creek Wholesale Nursery will be donating 12 plants during 2015. The addition of these 28 outstanding cultivars will bring the total number of plants in the Hofheimer Garden close to 800, and near capacity.
 We may have a planting workshop next October for the Bennett’s Creek donations.
Brian O’Neil , Chief Horticulturist at NBG, informed us that the new Curator of Woody Plants, is Renee Frith and Alexandra Cantwell is the new gardener for the Hofheimer Camellia Garden. Toni and I will be meeting with the three of them soon.
Winston Gouldin
==================================
SAVE THE DATE
Tuesday, March 3rd, 7:00-9:00PM, 

Bob Black, member of VCS and VP Horticulturist for Bennett’s Creek Nursery, will present “Growing Show Winning Camellia Flowers” at our March workshop. You don’t want to miss this event. Bring a friend and refreshment will be served.
==================================

MONTHLY CARE REMINDERS FOR YOUR CAMELLIAS
Pick up and remove blooms that fall from your camellias.  Place them in trash bags for removal – do not place them in with your compost.  By doing this, many growers have found significant reduction in leaf scale over the course of the blooming season. 

After the camellia has stopped producing blooms for the season, prune to control interior growth and plant height before new growth begins. Check pH of soil and add necessary chemicals to keep in the 6.0-7.0 range - sulfur to lower pH (more acid) and dolomatic lime to raise it (more Alkaline).
Keep collecting those dead blooms for a much improved collection of blooms next year.
Material used in this article courtesy of the Atlantic Coast Camellia Society Website
VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY

CALENDAR OF EVENTS FOR 2015
Watch for future revised editions, up-dates, cancellations etc. on our website vacamelliasociety.org or in the VCS newsletter, the garden sections of the VA-Pilot and Daily Press.  (Please be sure we have your correct, current email address.)

*  *  *  * 

FRIDAY thru SUNDAY,

JANUARY 30, - FEBRUARY 1, 2015,
10:00AM – 7:00PM

VIRGINIA FLOWER AND GARDEN EXPO
VIRGINIA BEACH CONVENTION CENTER

TUESDAY, MARCH 3, 2015,

7:00PM – 9:00PM

GUEST SPEAKER – BOB BLACK, BENNETT’S CREEK NURSERY, PRESENTS “GROWING SHOW WINNING CAMELLIA FLOWERS”
HOLLY ROOM NBG
FRIDAY, MARCH 20, 2015

1:00PM – 3:00PM

SET-UP FOR SPRING SHOW & PLANT SALE

NBG BAKER HALL

SATURDAY, MARCH 21, 2015

10:00AM – 4:00PM

VCS SPRING CAMELLIA SHOW & PLANT SALE

SATURDAY, APRIL 4, 2015,
9:00AM – NOON

AIR LAYER WORKSHOP

NBG – HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDEN

FRIDAY – SUNDAY, MAY 8-10, 2015, 
10:00AM – 5:00PM

MAY PLANT SALE 

NORFOLK BOTANICAL GARDENS

TUESDAY, MAY 12, 2015,
6:00PM – 8:00PM

VCS ANNUAL PICNIC AND TRAIN RIDE

NBG PICNIC PAVILION
SATURDAY, AUGUST 22, 2015,
9:00AM – NOON

WORKSHOP

NBG HOFHEIMER CAMELLIA GARDENS

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2015,
10:00AM – 3:00PM

FALL FESTIVAL

AREC

DIAMOND SPRINGS ROAD

SEPTEMBER AIR LAYER SWAP -TBD

OCTOBER EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM - TBD

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2015,
1:00PM – 3:00PM

SET-UP FOR FALL SHOW & PLANT SALE

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 14, 2015,
10:00AM - 4:00PM

VCS  FALL SHOW & PLANT SALE

NBG BAKER HALL
FRIDAY, DECEMBER 4 2015,
6:00PM - 9:00PM

VCS HOLIDAY PARTY

FRED HUETTE CENTER
Additional events will be added as we confirm them.
All dates are subject to change
VCS Board Meeting Dates for 2015

March 3, 2015
(1 hour prior to workshop)
June 23, 2015

September 22, 2015

---------------------------------------------------------
VIRGINIA CAMELLIA SOCIETY (VCS) OFFICERS, DIRECTORS, &

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
President – Toni McKenna,

757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C)      tmckenna@cox.net
1st Vice President - Malia Huddle

            757-436-6457

            maliahuddle@cox.net
 2nd Vice President – Moriah Hults 
757-652-8949

 dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com
Recording Secretary – Sandy Godwin,

757-410-2328, 757-737-2639(C) Sandy@HRMAG.com
jgodwin5@cox.net
Treasurer – Fred McKenna
757-818-3895
             fred.mckenna@me.com
VCS BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

2015 -- Joe Davis
757-487-8781,

jedavis7@cox.net
2015 -- Moriah Hults 
757-652-8949
dirtylittlegardener@yahoo.com
2015 – Vacant
2016 – Gary Hanson

              757-242-4367

gjhanson@att.net
2016 – Carol Anne Kent


757-440-8933

cakent@cox.net
2016 – Bob Ward
757-587-7844

2017 -- Mike Andruczyk
757-382-6348

mikeand@vt.edu

mandruczyk@cityofchesapeake.net
2017 – Malia Huddle

          757-436-6457

          maliahuddle@cox.net
2017 – Pixie Kilebrew

         757-591-0653

         pixie.killebrew@gmail.com
2018 -- Winston Gouldin
757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

2018– Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C) wa.sp@verizon.net
2018 – Kathy Hanson

              757-242-4367

gjhanson@att.net
EXOFICIO BOARD MEMBER:
Past President – Marcus Jones 

757-310-9685


m1jones@odu.edu
ACS VIRGINIA STATE DIRECTOR
VACANT
VCS COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN:
Ambassador Program: VACANT 

Education:  Winston Gouldin
757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

Hospitality:  Toni McKenna
757-432-0220, 757-376-2119(C) tmckenna@cox.net
Liaison NBG/VCS Committee:

Matthew Gobla

757-441-5830x455
matthew.gobla@nbgs.org
Newsletter Editor: 

          Fred McKenna

          757-818-3895

          fred.mckenna@cox.net

Propagation: Bob Black
757-255-4463, 757-483-1425 (W),   

           757-285-4696(C)

Bob@bcnursery.com 
By-Laws Committee: Maria Stephenson
757-965-7313, 757-288-8898(C)

Zuki1919@yahoo.com
          Phil Johnson,

757-547-4256, 757-777-6645(C) wa.sp@verizon.net
          Winston Gouldin
757-855-7907

twgouldin@cox.net

Research:  Kathy Hanson  
               757-242-4367,
             gjhanson@att.net
Show Chairmen: Larry Barlow 
757-420-8418
         Larrybarlow@cavtel.net 


Doug Simon

757-625-0374 


Simon2ofus@aol.com 


Chairperson Telephone Committee: 

          Gerry Fred 
757-855-7595

             roberthfred@gmail.com
Website:  Bill Trotter: trotter0@cox.net
ATTENTION – ANYONE INTERESTED IN BECOMING THE NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Please contact Fred McKenna at 757.818.3895
The VCS  MISSION STATEMENT

The Purpose/Mission of the Virginia Camellia Society is to learn and to promote the growth and propagation of the beautiful 
camellia through meetings, workshops, and through the presentation and sponsorships of annual camellia shows.   (VCS 2004)
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